
January 26, 2021 
Project No. T-8257 

Mr. Ken Brooks 
Northbrook Construction Management 
13212 – 409th Avenue SE 
North Bend, Washington  98045 

Subject: Geotechnical Engineering Plan Review 
 Mercer Island Residence 
 3310 – 97th Avenue SE 
 Mercer Island, Washington 

References: 1. Geotechnical Report, Mercer Island Residence, 3310 – 97th Avenue SE, Mercer Island, 
Washington, Project No. T-8257, prepared by Terra Associates, Inc.,  

  dated December 16, 2019, revised January 26, 2021 

 2.  Civil Plans, Lake House, 3310 – 97th Ave SE, Mercer Island, Washington,  
  prepared by LPD Engineering, PLLC, dated December 17, 2020 

 3. Sheets S1.0 and SS3.1, Structural Plans, Lake House, 3310 – 97th Ave SE, Mercer Island, 
Washington, prepared by I.L Gross, dated December 18, 2020 

 4. Sheets A1.01, A2.01and AD2.02, Architectural Plans, Lake House, 3310 – 97th Ave SE,  
  Mercer Island, Washington, prepared by Robert Edson Swain, dated December 18, 2020 

Dear Mr. Brooks:  

As requested by Robert Edson Swain, we have completed a review of construction drawings for the subject 
project.  The purpose of our review was to verify the geotechnical engineering recommendations as outlined in the 
referenced report were incorporated into preparation of the drawings and to update or supplement the 
recommendations as needed based on the building layout and design.   

The referenced plans outline the new construction that will be placed on the southern side and under the existing 
residence.  Based on the referenced plans, the project will construct new foundations under the existing structure 
to allow for the revised main residence and a new pool; decking and stairs will be constructed on the south side of 
the existing residence.  An updated drainage system will be installed around the existing main residence.  Grading 
to achieve the final elevations consists of minor cuts and fills.   
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